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Father Tim’s Meditation 
 

Someone asked me recently why we have a Sabbath. 
He was from a particular background that saw the 
Sabbath as a particularly Jewish practice that 
Christianity left behind. It is true: in the first few 
decades after the Resurrection, the followers of Jesus 
Christ began to leave the synagogues and think of 
themselves as something different than their Jewish 
siblings. They brought with them some rituals around 
meals (the form of the Eucharist has roots in Jewish 
table rituals), the importance of community, and their 
Scriptures. Actually, one of the early heretics, Marcion, 
wanted to throw out all the books of the Old Testament 
(egads!) and even gospel books like Matthew (which 
are very Jewish). 
 

Early Christians brought a lot with them when they 
broke with the synagogues, but they made sure to bring 

the Sabbath. The idea that God demands that we take a break was a pretty striking idea in 
the ancient world. Why not just keep working? If something needs to be done, get it done. 
Why sit around and be lazy when bills need to be paid, reports filed, children to care for, 
and so on and on. God told the Hebrew people, through Moses, and so on to Jesus and to 
us: you cannot live by work alone. 
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The Jewish Sabbath remains Saturday, but we Christians have our Sabbaths on Sunday. This 
is because the Resurrection happened on a Sunday, and its effects were so tremendous - 
salvation brought to all humanity! - that Christians thought of Sunday as “the eighth day of 
Creation.” God created the world anew in the Resurrection of Jesus. Our bondage in sin and 
death was destroyed by Jesus being risen from the grave. That’s not just a cool thing that 
happened; it changed, fundamentally, who we are as people. Early Christians wanted to 
honor that event. 
 

But how do we keep a Sabbath in a modern world? There’s stuff we gotta do, people we’ve 
gotta see, chores to run, children or parents or friends to care for. How can we honor the 
eighth day of Creation if we’re running around in a flurry of busyness all the time.  

 

The usual answer is: make time. Carve out time in your busy schedule for this one important 
thing. But that just adds another thing on our list of “stuff to do.” So we come to the 
question again: how do we keep the Sabbath in a busy, modern world? 

 

In a way, our modern struggle with the Sabbath shows how much we misunderstand it. The 
Sabbath isn’t about taking it easy and sipping mimosas on the beach. It’s about taking time 
to honor and love God. Part of that is going to church on Sunday morning, but part of it is 
going to your kid’s soccer game or visiting your parents. It’s about looking at our loved ones 
(or, hey, our enemies) and asking, “How can I glorify God in and with this person?” What 
does it mean to be a follower of Jesus in the check-out line? Waiting at a stop light? 
Shopping for clothes? Eating out?  
 

Don’t get me wrong. I’d love it if our culture allowed us to take a full day of Sabbath rest. 
Not escape, not a break, but true rest in God. For me, with a busy job and kids who need my 
presence as a father, a full day is probably unrealistic. Maybe it’s the same for you. So take 
five minutes of Sabbath. Rest in God for five minutes each day. You don’t have to go into 
your room and shut the door (though you could!), but take a tiny bit of your life and world 
and give it to God. Say, “God, I give this time to you. Do with it as you will.” That’s it.  
 

As we come to summer, remember to keep a Sabbath. And that might look like drinking a 
mimosa on the beach (do people do that? I’ve never had a mimosa…), and it might look like 
somehow finding that you’ve got thirty minutes with nothing to do but love God. Or it might 
look like you praying while brushing your teeth. But keep your heart and mind open for 
God’s invitation for true and lasting rest. The Spirit wants to love you into being. Be open for 
that love all the time. 

 
 

 
  



Eucharistic Visitors:  Coming to Visit When Needed 
 

Christ Church is fortunate to have two people who are licensed as 
Eucharistic Visitors.  A Eucharistic Visitor is a lay person who brings the 
consecrated bread and wine from the Holy Eucharist to people who are 
not able to attend the service on Sunday.  Eucharistic Visitors bring 
communion to people who are in the hospital, rehabilitation centers, 
assisted living facilities, nursing homes and those who are at home.  If 

you are not able to attend church and would like to request that communion be brought to 
you, please contact the office and one of our Eucharistic Visitors can arrange to bring it to 
you. 
 

 
 

Due to the possibility of changing guidance about safe ways to 
regather for worship and fellowship, please watch for email updates 
and check our website or our Facebook page and group for the latest 

guidance!  Services are currently in person, but we will continue to record the sermons and 
post them on YouTube.   

 

 
 

Adult Education Sessions about Intinction and the Common Cup 
 

During the planning for the Bishop’s visit, we became aware that the Bishop is encouraging the 
return of the common cup, but not intinction.  This prompted a lot of questions and discussion!  
Thank you for wondering about this with our leaders and asking questions. There have been a 
number of questions about intinction in particular, as well as how to safely partake of the Eucharist 
during a pandemic.  
 
For this reason, I'll be holding a special, short series on intinction and the common cup. We'll begin 
at 9:15, but I'll be in the community room to just talk at 9:00 so that people in choir have some 
time to reflect in community. For each gathering, I'll introduce a topic and give some short 
background, then open free discussion. I think it is important to talk about and listen to others' 
concerns, worries, and hopes, particularly around something so important as the Eucharist. 
 
Our schedule will be: 

• On June 5th, we'll talk about why the bishop encourages the common cup instead of 
intinction, in light of racism and the AIDS crisis (I really want to hear your opinions here!) 

• On June 12th, we'll talk about the particulars of the Eucharist: why bread and wine? why put 
holy water in the wine? how is the Eucharist connected with the "offertory"? why does 
Father Tim keep bowing all the time? 

• On June 19th, we'll talk about what it means to live a "sacramental life." We know there are 
seven sacraments, but can other things be sacramental? What even is a sacrament? 

  



Christ Church Prayer Chain 
Father Tim Hannon 
315-682-5795 

 
rector@christchurchmanlius.org 

Michael Bull 
315-682-2855 

 
mwbull@syr.edu  

Jim Willhite 
315-247-4792 (cell) 

 
jimwillhite@ieee.org  

Marjorie Edwards 
315-247-0027 

 
ed8845@gmail.com  

Rebecca Russell 
315-256-5568 

 
russellmusic@aol.com  

 

Christ Church Vestry Members 
 

2022-2023 Wardens 
Mollie Mills 

Candy Willhite 
 

2022-2023 Vestry Members 
Doug Allen 
Jeff Amack 

Michael Bull 
Craig Byrum 

Carmen Denny 
Suzanne Mitchell 

Jean Regan 
Jim Tifft 

Amy Trail  
Lori Gibson, Clerk 

Anne Whyte, Treasurer 
 

 
 

Centering Prayer Group 
Wednesdays at 9:00 a.m. in the nave 

 
The Bible tells us: “Be still and know that I am God.” Often, we pray using lots of words and 
gestures, but did you know that praying silently can be some of the most life-giving ways of 
prayer? If you find yourself moving more often to wordless prayer and quiet, being called to 
rest in prayer, or you simply want to try a new way to talk to God (without words), then join 
us on Wednesday mornings at 9:00 in the church nave. Father Tim will lead us in silent 
prayers and, if there’s interest, some community time afterwards. Come once or come 
every week. Know that you are always welcome. 
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Vestry Voices 
 

My Christ Church Reflections 
 

I was born and raised a Presbyterian. The minister had a lack of warmth and preached at 
you instead of engaging the congregation. There was an absence of participation. 
Fortunately, I married a woman who engaged me in more than marriage- she introduced 
me to the Episcopal Church! I found it to be so open, welcoming, candid, and accepting. 
Freedom of thought and expression are encouraged, whether liberal or conservative. 
Respect is apparent after appropriate interaction and dialogue. Diversity is appreciated and 
encouraged. The people make the Church. 
 

The Church helps define and characterize the meaning of birth, life, and death, providing us 
with comfort, guidance and understanding of each stage. As a physician, I observed many 
transitions in life, and faith often provided me guidance and help to find the best treatment. 
It also has helped me personally in various stages of my life. Christ Church has provided 
support for my family. My daughter was baptized here, grew up under the spiritual 
guidance of many members of the congregation, and was married here. 
 

Christ Church is such a gift! The service remains structured, yet meaningful, inviting and 
progressive. Father Tim adds a wonderful new dimension, with youth and humor. The music 
is superb, comforting, enlightening, and uplifting. Thank you, Shawn, Debbie, et.al. The 
beauty of the windows and the structure are historical and unique. Successful moving of the 
structure to its current location was short of an act of God! 
Yet, the people are what make the church building come alive! 
 

Thank you, God. 
-Jim Tifft 

 

 

 
 

June First Friday Dinner 
 

It’s time to think about another First Friday dinner!  It was so nice to have a May dinner 
after a long hiatus!  I can’t wait for another gathering, so here’s the info.   
The date will be June 3rd, starting at 6 PM for a social gathering.  We’ll plan to eat at about 
6:30 PM. For those who wish to pick up a meal to eat at home, plan on a 6:30 PM arrival as 
well!  Our menu this time will be as follows: 
 

French Onion Salisbury Steak • Cheese Toasts • Lemon Snap Peas •  
Salad Greens with Choice of Toppings • Old Fashioned Rice Pudding 

 

Cost will be $10 per person and $5 for children.  Please call or email in a reservation by June 
1st!    rhebert694@earthlink.net  or  315-632-4388 
  

mailto:rhebert694@earthlink.net


Summer Programming at Christ Church 

It’s almost summer time! We’re doing a few new things at Christ Church this summer. Check 
out our announcement below. You can also go to https://christchurchmanlius.org/summer-
at-christ-church to see the details. 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Coffee Hour is back!  Coffee Hour follows both services, and all are welcome 
to join us in Crosby Hall, for food, beverages, and conversation.   
 

We are now looking for hosts for our summer fellowship hour following the 
9:00 service (beginning on June 26).  Please sign up in Crosby Hall. 

  

https://christchurchmanlius.org/summer-at-christ-church
https://christchurchmanlius.org/summer-at-christ-church


July 16th Samaritan Center Visit 
 

The time has come for our next visit to the Samaritan Center.  Because of the ever-changing 
status of Covid, the manner in which the guests are served also continues to change.  As of 
this writing, we will be needing five people at 9 am to help prepare the meal and 10 people 
at 12:30 pm to serve and clean up.  To keep us all safe, volunteers, staff and guests will still 
be required to wear masks and head coverings, shoes covering your feet (no sandals) and 
no sleeveless shirts.  Guests are still being served their hot meals in takeout containers, but 
are now permitted to eat inside at provided tables.  Obviously, they can remove their masks 
while eating, and are asked to leave upon finishing their meal. 
 

The number of guests attending seems to be gradually increasing as the Covid restrictions 
gradually loosen and the weather improves.  The Samaritan Center continues to fill 
changing and increasing needs of many living in the well-publicized poverty-stricken areas 
of our city and has adapted well to the demands of the pandemic.  This is another chance 
for our parish members to contribute to that effort and relate to those being served. 
 

Anyone 14 years of age or older is welcome to participate, whether you’re a veteran 
volunteer or a “newbie”.  Just speak to me at church, email me at 
winklerpb@windstream.net or call at 315-380-5382.  Questions are welcome!! 
Peter Winkler 
 

 
 

Great News about a Spiritual Care Project 
We have just learned that Christ Church has been awarded a Ministry Grant of $5000 from 
the Episcopal Diocese of CNY. The grant is to be used for a unique ministry in the community. 
 

Here is a portion of the project description from the grant application: 
It is said that “war often destroys faith.” The Ministry Grant will enable Christ Church 

to work more closely with Clear Path for Veterans. Such a partnership would offer an 
opportunity for parishioners (adult and youth) to develop a deeper relationship with 
veterans, and the veterans with a faith community. 

More than 20,000 take advantage of Clear Path’s programs and services each year. 
Those programs and services focus on the six dimensions of wellness; physical, emotional, 
spiritual, social, intellectual, and vocational wellness. Christ Church will be offering a 
program of Spiritual Care that will supplement efforts addressing spiritual wellness. This 
project will also enhance the spiritual wellness of the participants from Christ Church. 

Our Spiritual Care Outreach Project will involve volunteering, providing and serving 
meals, assisting in establishing A Place for Reflection, sponsoring a Blessing of the Animals 
service with our Bishop, and spending individual and group time with Father Tim.  

 
More details will be coming in the months ahead. 
Mollie Mills  

mailto:winklerpb@windstream.net


       
 

 

 

Congratulations to our 2022 high school graduates: 
 

Fayetteville-Manlius 
Amelia Amack will attend the University of Massachusetts – Amherst to study Kinesiology 
and be part of the Cross Country/Track and Field teams.   
 

Megan Elliott will attend Duquesne University in Pittsburgh to study Occupational Therapy. 
 
Eddie Elliott will attend Cornell University to study History. 
 
Evie Holder will attend St. Joseph’s University in Philadelphia to study Psychology and be 
part of the Rowing team. 
 
Brennan Jolly will attend Syracuse University to study Biology.   
 

Fabius-Pompey 
Ben Swanson will attend Rochester Institute of Technology.   
 

 

 

Congratulations to our 2022 college graduate: 
 
 

Matt Regan graduated from Loyola University in Baltimore with a BS in Finance and a minor 
in Information Systems.   
 

 

       
 

  



Libraries Galore! 

Christ Church is currently working on developing two libraries. The first is a “Free Little 
Library.” This will be a community library on our campus for everyone in the neighborhood 
to use. Carla and Doug Allen built and painted the library, and Helene Hannon will tend to 
the “collection.” We’ll be holding a grand opening for the whole neighborhood, so keep an 
eye out for the date - and invite your friends! 
 

Also, Father Tim has been developing a parish library in the parlor. For now, it is (very) small 
and made up of a few donations he’s come across here and there. The parish library is 
intended to be used by parishioners as a lending library or just a place to pick up a book to 
read if you have some free time. 
 

Want to help? We’re currently 
looking for donations. The “Free Little 
Library” needs some gently used 
books for all ages. They do not have 
to be religious in nature, but please 
consider the library’s audience: our 
neighbors. We want this community 
library to do a bit of “evangelization” 
so that our neighbors see us as 
welcoming, loving, and joyful!  

 
Just an example. Our Free Little Library 

looks way cooler. 

 

 
Our library won’t look like this 

but…maybe it could! 

Our parish library needs a good 
foundation. We’d love some Bibles in 
different translations and some 
writings of the saints and mystics. 
Books about the Episcopal Church or 
that are written by bishops or 
presiding bishops are also welcome. 
Space is pretty limited, so we will not 
be able to accept all donations. Ask 
Father Tim before you buy anything! 
Check out what we have in the parlor, 
behind the door from Crosby Hall.  



Have some news? Let us know! 

A church is not a building, it’s a community! Christ Church is a loving, joyful community that 
loves to eat together, worship together, and share our lives and calls from God in Jesus 
Christ together. For the past two years, our community has been spiritually together but, 
too often, physically apart. We took a break (for very good reasons!) from doing those 
things that pull our lives together: from sitting down with each other on First Fridays to 
Coffee Hour after church. In some ways, we’ve lost touch with the lives of one another. 
 

Thankfully, we’ve got the Holy Spirit bringing us together, and this very newsletter can help! 
Is there some exciting news you have? Do you have any thanksgivings to raise up? Do you 
have a story about how you’ve seen God in the world recently? Send them to the 
newsletter! In this “new world” of live streaming and online church, this tried and true 
newsletter is another great way to connect! 

 

 
 

Nursery Volunteers Needed 
 

We are planning to begin reopening the nursery in June.  Due to regulations of the Episcopal 
Church, two people who have completed Safe Church training are required every time the 
nursery is open.  If you are interested in helping out from time to time, please contact the 
church office at church.office@christchurchmanlius.org, 315-682-5795.  Safe Church 
training can be completed online at your convenience.   
 

 
 
The Rummage Sale will return for two weekends in July!  It was so successful last year, we 
decided to continue with that format this year.  Please start setting aside items for the sale!  
Save these dates!  The sale is planned for July 8-9, and July 15-17, with set up during the 
weeks preceding them.    

 

  

mailto:church.office@christchurchmanlius.org


Christ Church Outreach Programs 
 

Christ Church’s Outreach Committee helps us connect with several community 
organizations so that parishioners can donate time, talent, money, or products to those who 
need them.  Short-term drives will be announced in the bulletin and newsletter, and in 
church.  The following are long-term drives that will be ongoing for the foreseeable future.   
 
For a complete list of organizations we partner with, please visit christchurchmanlius.org 
and click on How to Help.   
 

 

Donations Collected at Christ Church 
 

FM FOOD PANTRY 
Donations to the FM Food Pantry is once again 
accepting donations of non-perishable goods.  You can 
also help by spreading the word about their services.   

 
The FM Food Pantry is available to anyone in our community needing food assistance. With 
food, gas and other prices continuing to increase, more and more households in the FM 
community are trying to make ends meet. We are a community resource -- please don't 
hesitate to contact us! Receiving help with food enables a household to spend limited funds 
on other essentials. This may be particularly true in the upcoming summer months when 
families with school age children are not receiving school meals -- the pantry is here to help! 
We also provide our families with non-food items such as paper products, cleaning supplies, 
and toiletries and can refer them to other helpful resources. The FM Food Pantry is a 
friendly, welcoming, and supportive place! If you or someone you know needs food 
assistance, here's what you need to know about the FM Food Pantry:  

• Hours: Tuesdays and Wednesdays 10am-2pm and 5:30-7pm 
• Location: 122 E. Seneca St. in Manlius (behind Pavone's Pizza) 
• Contact & Info: 315-682-3688,  

• fmfoodpantrycny@gmail.com, fmfoodpantry.org 

 

Paper Drive for ABC House: We are collecting paper products and cleaning supplies for our 
next-door neighbors at A Better Chance House. Please help support our neighbor scholars 
with donations of paper products such as paper towels, toilet paper, tissues, and napkins; 
and with cleaning products such as anti-bacterial wipes and sprays and other cleaning 
products. There will be a barrel in the narthex to collect them. 
 
POMPEY LIONS CLUB 
There is a collection box in Crosby Hall to donate old glasses and hearing aids.   
 

mailto:fmfoodpantrycny@gmail.com
http://fmfoodpantry.org/


WE RISE ABOVE THE STREETS 
We continue collecting travel size toiletries for We Rise Above the 
Streets. Please leave your donations in the designated basket in the 
narthex. You may also continue to make financial contributions thru 
PayPal: Weriseabovethestreets@gmail.com or sending a check to We 
Rise Above the Streets, 404 Oak Street, Suite 111, Syracuse, NY 13203.   
 

 

Volunteer Opportunities 
For more information about any of the following, please contact the organization below. 
 

WE RISE ABOVE THE STREETS seeks people to help serve on Sandwich Saturdays.  Sign up 
by calling 35-491-7164.   
 

F.I.S.H. (Friends in Service Here) seeks drivers and dispatchers to help people get to 
appointments.  Please call 315-637-8158 for more information.   
 
 

CLEAR PATH FOR VETERANS seeks people to raise puppies for their 
service dog program.  Contact Melissa Spicer at 
melissa@clearpathforvets.com or call Casey Eberhardt, Puppy 
Development Coordinator at 315-687-3300. Applications are available 
online at Clearpathforvets.com.    
 

 

MATTHEW 25 FARM seeks volunteers at their farms in Tully and Lafayette.  Their mission is 
to provide fresh produce for local food shelves 
and other food distribution.  An easy way to 
donate is to give the proceeds from your 
returnable bottles and cans and there is now an 
account for the Matthew 25 Farm at FM 
Returnables on West Seneca St.  For more 
information about the farm and how to 
volunteer, go to www.matthew25farm.com 

 
 

 

  

mailto:melissa@clearpathforvets.com
http://www.matthew25farm.com/


Keeping Our Christ Church Family Connected 
 

Good News 
Please continue to share your good news!  We often share our prayer requests and 
concerns but sometimes forget to let others celebrate with us.  Please feel free to share 
news of awards, births, school and community plays or musicals in which Christ Church 
people are participating, articles from the paper which feature Christ Church people, sports 
team successes, and other happy events.  You can share items in our Christ Church Manlius 
Parishioners Facebook group, send items to the office to be shared in the newsletter, or pin 
them up on our Good News bulletin board in Crosby Hall.   

 
 

 

Join us on Facebook! 
 

Our Facebook page has reminders of parish events, links to the video 
services, and shared posts from other Episcopal organization (the diocese 
of CNY, the national Church, etc.) among other things.   
https://www.facebook.com/Christ-Church-Manlius-127512003958671/ 

 
Our Facebook group “Christ Church Manlius Parishioners” is a place for us 

to “gather” and share information that may not fit into the bulletin or newsletters.   
 

 
Announcements and Reminders 

 

The Rector’s Discretionary Fund is a special account that is financed by the loose cash 
offering gathered one Sunday each month and by additional donations from parishioners 
and others.  At Christ Church the loose plate offering from the first Sunday of each month 
is designated for the Rector’s Discretionary Fund.  Many churches also include a line item in 
the budget.  The purpose of the Rector’s Discretionary Fund is described in the Episcopal 
Church Canons as “to be applied to such pious and charitable uses as the Rector or Priest-in-
Charge shall determine.”  Money from this fund is used to assist those in financial need, to 
support ministry, and to contribute to the work of the wider Church.   
 

 

Delta Sonic Gift Certificates 
 

We have Delta Sonic gift certificates available for purchase in the 
church office.  The $12. car wash certificate ($18.35 value) provides 
a Super Kiss Wash with complimentary second wash within 5 days. 
 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/Christ-Church-Manlius-127512003958671/


Christ Church tee shirts are available for sale at coffee hour 
and in the office.  They come in sizes S, M, L, and XL for $10 
and 2XL for $12. 
 

Christ Church now has aprons as well!  One size fits all and    
     are available for $20. 

 
 

 

Donate by Credit Card 
 

For members who would prefer to make pledge payments or other donations via credit 
card, that option is now available.  Because of the concerted efforts of our Treasurer, Anne 
Whyte, anyone choosing this option can access the Hosted Payment Page by going to the 
church website:  www.christchurchmanlius.org and pressing the Donate button at the 
bottom of the page.  The payment page will have a dropdown list with 7 options including 
Pledge 2022.  These donations will be credited on your quarterly statements just like 
donations given by check or cash.  The processing fee charged by your credit card will be 
added to your donation. 
 

Of course, those of you who would like to continue to donate via personal check or through 
Online Banking using Bill Pay may do so.  The Finance Committee hopes that one of these 
three options will be accessible to everyone, especially during this time of social distancing.  
Any questions can be addressed to Peter Winkler, Financial Secretary, or Anne Whyte, 
Treasurer.  Thank you! 
 

 
 

 

Reminder:   
 

On June 26, we’ll start our summer worship schedule of  
one service at 9:00 a.m. 

 

 

http://www.christchurchmanlius.org/


Christ Church Calendar for June 2022 
 

29 
 

Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Joy Bells 9:00 am 
Adult Ed. 9:15 
Church School 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Roaring Ringers 11:30 
Book Group 7:30 pm Zoom 

30 31 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  

1 
 

Centering Prayer 9:00 am  
Alleluia Bells – PH 7 pm 

2 
 

Rector’s Office Hours 
  10 am – 12 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6m 
Adult Choir – CC 7:30 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm 
 
 
 

3 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 
 
First Friday Dinner 6:00 pm 
 
 

4 
 

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

5 
 

Pentecost 
Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Adult Ed. 9:15 
Church School 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Roaring Ringers 11:30 am 
 

6 
 

Mahjong Group 2 pm-4 pm  

 

7 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am 

8 
 

Centering Prayer 9:00 am 
Alleluia Bells – PH 7 pm 
 

9 
 

Rector’s Office Hours 
  10 am – 12 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm 
 

10 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 

11 
 

Russell Baby Shower – CH 
10-3  

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

12 
 

Youth Sunday 
Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Adult Ed. 9:15 
Church School 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
Roaring Ringers 11:30 am 
 

13 

 
Mahjong Group 2 pm-4 pm  

 

14 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am 
ABC House grad party – CH 

4:00-9:00 pm  

15 
 

Centering Prayer 9:00 am 
Alleluia Bells – PH 7 pm 
 

16 
 

Rector’s Office Hours 
  10 am – 12 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm  
 

17 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 
Newsletter Deadline 

18 
 

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

19 
 

Music Sunday 
Holy Eucharist 8 am 
Adult Ed. 9:15 
Church School 10:15 am 
Holy Eucharist 10:15 am 
 

20 
 

Mahjong Group 2 pm-4 pm  

 
 

21 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am  
Vestry – CR 7 pm  

22 
 

Centering Prayer 9:00 am 

Bishop’s Visit and 
Confirmation 7:00 
p.m. 

 

23 
 

Rector’s Office Hours 
  10 am – 12 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm  
  

24 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 
 

25 
 

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

26 
 

Holy Eucharist 9 am 
Church School 9 am 
 

27 
 

Mahjong Group 2 pm-4 pm  
 

 

28 
 

Rector’s Office Hours  
  11 am – 1 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 11:30 am 
Vestry Meeting 7:00 pm 

29 
 

Centering Prayer 9:00 am 
 

30 
 

Rector’s Office Hours 
  10 am – 12 pm 
Debbie practice –   CC 6 pm 
AA Mtg – PH 7:45 pm  
 

1 
 

Office Closed on Fridays 

2 
 

7:45 pm AA Mtg. - PH 

 

Please note that Father Tim’s office schedule will be changing beginning in the month of July.   
  



CHANCEL SCHEDULE – June 2022 
Date & Lessons 

8:00am 
Eucharistic Minister 

10:15am 
Lector 

10:15am 
Prayers 

10:15am 
Eucharistic Ministers 

10:15am 
Crucifer (+)/Acolyte 

10:15am 
Ushers/Greeters 

June 5, Day of Pentecost 
Genesis 11:1-9 
Psalm 104:24-34, 35b 
Acts 2:1-21 
John 14:8-17 (25-27) 

 
Peter Winkler 

 
Eddie Elliott 

 
Candy Willhite 

 
Lynne Couse 

 
Addie Davies (+) 
John Henry Davies 

 
Suzanne Ball 
Connor Ball 

June 12, Trinity Sunday 
Proverbs 8:1-4, 22-31 
Psalm 8 
Romans 5:1-5 
John 16:12-15 

 
Carmen Denny 

 
Mollie Mills 

 
Peter Winkler 

 
Marjorie Torelli 

 
Eddie Elliott (+) 
Gilly Davies 

 
Lynne Couse 
Chris Denny 

June 19, 2nd Sun. after Pent. 
(Father’s Day) 
Isaiah 65:1-9; Psalm 22:19-28 
Galatians 3:23-29 
Luke 8:26-39 

 
Peter Geiskopf 

 
Walt Norris 

 
Marjorie Torelli 

 
Chris Denny 

 
Connor Ball (+) 
Brian Hebert 

 
Jean Regan 
Travis Newton 

June 26, 3rd  Sun. after Pent. 
1 Kings 19:15-16, 19-21 
Psalm 16 
Galatians 5:1, 13-25 
Luke 9:51-62 

Summer Schedule:  One Service 9:00am 

  
Wally Merriam 

 
Candy Willhite 

 
Carla Allen 

 
Evie Holder (+) 
John Henry Davies 

 
Deb Tifft 
Jim Tifft 

 

 

PLEASE FIND A REPLACEMENT IF YOU CANNOT SERVE AND CALL THE OFFICE BY WEDNESDAY, 

to let them know of the change.  315-682-5795. 

 

 
  



 
MINISTRIES SCHEDULES JUNE 2022 

 
Ministry 6/5 6/12 6/19 6/26 7/3 

Counters Laurel Mulvihill and 
Chris Denny 

Travis Newton and 
Susan Hebert 

Becky Walters and 
David Holder 

Chris Denny and Jim 
Hughes 

David Hughes and Jeff 
Amack 

Altar Guild Suzanne Ball and 
Suzanne Mitchell 

Candy Willhite and 
Amy Trail 

Suzanne Ball and 
Candy Willhite 

Linda Albanese and 
Marjorie Torelli 

TBD 

Coffee hour 8:00 a.m. Dwayne and Sharon 
Wisbey 

Amy and Matt Trail Rob and Beth Hughes Volunteers needed for 
Summer Iced Tea 
Hour 

Volunteers needed for 
Summer Iced Tea 
Hour Coffee hour 10:15 

a.m. 
Mike and Danielle 
Medbury 

Suzanne Mitchell Jeanne Kauffman 

 
 
 

 
The Parish Hall will be in use by outside groups EVERY: 
Tuesday 11:30 am - 1:30 pm Saturday 7:45-9:45 pm 
Thursday 7:45-9:45 pm         
Please consult the office at 315-682-5795 to get approval for all building use.  Thank you. 
  



 

 

 
 

June Celebrations 

Birthdays 

 

Nancy Winiecki June 2 
Jeanne Jackson June 3 
Will Bartkowiak June 5 
Peter Albanese June 7 
Jim Hughes June 12 
Dwayne Wisbey June 12 
Sue Padjen June 13 
De Anne Will June 15 
Megan Elliott June 18 
Eddie Elliott June 18 
Henry Newton June 18 
Alyssa Newton June 20 
Kathy Stoeckel June 20 
Essie Davies June 24 
Linda Marsden June 26 
Lindsay Hebert June 28 
Quinn Sullivan June 29 
 

Anniversaries 

 

Sarah and Stephen Elliott June 2 
Deb and Jim  Tifft June 2 
Marjorie and Tim Edwards June 7 
Cara and Jeffrey Howe June 12 
Candy and Jim Willhite June 14 
Jeff and Kristi Amack June 15 
Peter and Nancy Geiskopf June 21 
Amy and Matthew Trail June 27 
Rick and Kathy Stoeckel June 30 

  



 
 

 

Christ Church  
407 East Seneca Street 
Manlius, NY  13104  
 
Change Service Requested 
 
 
 

________________________________________________________________ 
There are two Sunday services with the celebration of the Holy Eucharist at: 

8:00 a.m. and 10:15 a.m. with music. 
The nursery is available during the 10:15 service. 

Masks must be worn.  Please check our website for latest COVID-19 guidance. 
Links for weekly services are posted on the church website and Facebook page and emailed to 

parishioners.  
 

___________________________________ 
 

Rector:  Reverend Tim Hannon 
Phone:  (315) 682-5795 
E-mail:  rector@christchurchmanlius.org 

 

Parish Administrator:  Deirdre Popp 
Phone:  (315) 682-5795  
Office Hours:  Mon-Wed 8:00-1:00 
                          Thursday 8:00-12:00  
                          Friday closed 
Email:  church.office@christchurchmanlius.org 

 
 

Visit our web site at: http://www.christchurchmanlius.org/ 

 

 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: 
The deadline for the next issue is 

Friday, June 17. 
 

The next issue will cover the 
months of July and August. 

Please send articles to 
newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org.    

mailto:newsletter@christchurchmanlius.org

